BRIDGEVILE BOROUGH WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 11, 2014 MUNICIPAL BUILDING 425 BOWER HILL ROAD BRIDGEVILLE, PA 15017

MEMBERS PRESENT:

ALSO PRESENT:

Council President, Michael Tolmer Council, Nino Petrocelli, Sr. William Colussy William Henderson Neil Lyons Mayor, Pasquale DeBlasio Borough Manager, Lori Collins Solicitor, Thomas McDermott Engineer, Jennifer Slagle

Bruce Ghelarducci and William Chilleo entered at 6:12 p.m. Jason Sarasnick – Absent Police Chief, Chad King - Absent SouthBridge EMS, Dan Miller - Absent

The meeting is opened with the pledge of allegiance and a moment of silence for the sick, handicapped, departed and military personnel of the community.

ROLL CALL

VISITORS, PLEASE STATE NAMES AND ADDRESSES

Midge Gilson – 217 Hall Street Bridgeville, PA 15017

Ms. Gilson stated that there is a water problem underneath the Railroad tressel on the sidewalks. One of her tenants fell.

Manager Collins has been in contact with representatives from the railroad regarding the existing conditions.

GENERAL BUSINESS

Mayor DeBlasio read two letters into the record.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion to adjourn was made by M. Tolmer, seconded by B. Ghelarducci. Motion carried 6-0.

Meeting adjourned at 6:21 p.m. Respectfully submitted,

Lori Collins

Borough Manager

Borough of Bridgeville

425 Bower Hill Road, Bridgeville, PA 15017-2379

INCORPORATED 1901

Phone: 412-221-6012

September 7, 1984

Douglas A. Watkins Township Manager Upper St. Clair Township 1820 McLaughlin Run Road Upper St. Clair, PA. 15241

Dear Mr. Watkins:

Borough Council directed that I reply to your letter of August 17, 1984 regarding McLaughlin Run Creek.

You are certainly correct that Bethel Park should be involved in maintaining McLaughlin Run Creek and they are being contacted regarding this issue. The ultimate solution is to have all three municipalities maintaining the creek so that it is dredged and free of debris.

Your August 17th letter stated that you have no control of the water course as it flows through private property and that it is under the control of the Department of Environmental Resources. Bridgeville Borough maintains McLaughlin Creek through dozens of private properties and this is done with the permission of the Department of Environmental Resources. It is an elementary matter to secure rights-of-entry across private property to maintain the creek-bed. Surely you do not realistically expect each individual property owner to have a loader and trucks to utilize and clean their own section of the creek.

The only way McLaughlin Creek will ever be properly maintained is if all three Municipal governments become involved to help each other and the citizens living along this creek. Bridgeville Borough would not have to clean McLaughlin Creek six or seven times a year if Upper St. Clair would clean its portion once or twice a year.

Again Bridgeville Borough requests that Upper St. Clair Township clean and dredge its portion of McLaughlin Run Creek to prevent the continuous deluge of debris from decending on Bridgeville.

Sincerely

Ernie B. McNeely

Borough Administrator

CC: Mayor & Council
Bethel Park



COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL RESOURCES BUREAU OF WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT

600 Kossman Building 100 Forbes Avenue Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15222-1376 GENETIMENT OF

(412) 565-5023

October 17, 1983

Council MAYOR Engineer

Ernie B. McNeely, Manager Borough of Bridgeville 425 Bower Hill Road Bridgeville, PA 15017

RE: Sewerage McLaughlin Run Watershed
Wasteload Management-Final Report
Upper St. Clair Townshap
Bethel Park and Bridgeville Boroughs
Allegheny County

Dear Mr. McNeely:

We have completed our review of The McLaughlin Run Wasteload Management Plan-Final Report dated October, 1982, which was submitted jointly by Upper St. Clair Township, Bethel Park and Bridgeville Boroughs.

The Report has, to some degree, addressed all elements of the four-phase approach suggested in our letter of May 22, 1979. We feel, however, that it does not represent an adequate corrective action plan to alleviate the hydraulic overload that has been identified on the McLaughlin Run interceptor from the tributary systems. We suggest a meeting in our office with municipal officials and the Allegheny County Health Department to discuss the situation. The following primary and alternate dates are proposed:

Tuesday, November 1, 1983, 10:00 a.m., Room 809 (Alternate) Thursday, November 3, 1983, 1:00 p.m., Room 809

Please confirm your availability for either or both of these dates by calling me at 565-5023.

Sinceredy,

Hal Snyder

Sanitary Engineer Planning Section

HS/1d: rt

Borough of Bridgeville

425 Bower Hill Road, Bridgeville, PA 15017-2379

INCORPORATED 1901

Phone: 412-221-6012

September 7, 1984

Douglas A. Watkins Township Manager Upper St. Clair Township 1820 McLaughlin Run Road Upper St. Clair, PA. 15241

Dear Mr. Watkins:

Borough Council directed that I reply to your letter of August 17, 1984 regarding McLaughlin Run Creek.

You are certainly correct that Bethel Park should be involved in maintaining McLaughlin Run Creek and they are being contacted regarding this issue. The ultimate solution is to have all three municipalities maintaining the creek so that it is dredged and free of debris.

Your August 17th letter stated that you have no control of the water course as it flows through private property and that it is under the control of the Department of Environmental Resources. Bridgeville Borough maintains McLaughlin Creek through dozens of private properties and this is done with the permission of the Department of Environmental Resources. It is an elementary matter to secure rights-of-entry across private property to maintain the creek-bed. Surely you do not realistically expect each individual property owner to have a loader and trucks to utilize and clean their own section of the creek.

The only way McLaughlin Creek will ever be properly maintained is if all three Municipal governments become involved to help each other and the citizens living along this creek. Bridgeville Borough would not have to clean McLaughlin Creek six or seven times a year if Upper St. Clair would clean its portion once or twice a year.

Again Bridgeville Borough requests that Upper St. Clair Township clean and dredge its portion of McLaughlin Run Creek to prevent the continuous deluge of debris from decending on Bridgeville.

Sincerely

Ernie B. McNeely

Borough Administrator

CC: Mayor & Council
Bethel Park



COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL RESOURCES BUREAU OF WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT

600 Kossman Building 100 Forbes Avenue Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15222-1376 GENETIMENT OF

(412) 565-5023

October 17, 1983

Council MAYOR Engineer

Ernie B. McNeely, Manager Borough of Bridgeville 425 Bower Hill Road Bridgeville, PA 15017

RE: Sewerage McLaughlin Run Watershed
Wasteload Management-Final Report
Upper St. Clair Townshap
Bethel Park and Bridgeville Boroughs
Allegheny County

Dear Mr. McNeely:

We have completed our review of The McLaughlin Run Wasteload Management Plan-Final Report dated October, 1982, which was submitted jointly by Upper St. Clair Township, Bethel Park and Bridgeville Boroughs.

The Report has, to some degree, addressed all elements of the four-phase approach suggested in our letter of May 22, 1979. We feel, however, that it does not represent an adequate corrective action plan to alleviate the hydraulic overload that has been identified on the McLaughlin Run interceptor from the tributary systems. We suggest a meeting in our office with municipal officials and the Allegheny County Health Department to discuss the situation. The following primary and alternate dates are proposed:

Tuesday, November 1, 1983, 10:00 a.m., Room 809 (Alternate) Thursday, November 3, 1983, 1:00 p.m., Room 809

Please confirm your availability for either or both of these dates by calling me at 565-5023.

Sinceredy,

Hal Snyder

Sanitary Engineer Planning Section

HS/1d: rt